COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE – 19TH MAY 2009

GAINSBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of a MEETING of the COMMUNITY SERVICES Committee held at Richmond House, Richmond Park, Morton Terrace, Gainsborough on Tuesday 19th May 2009 at 7:00pm
Present:


Councillor Tim Davies (In the Chair)
Councillor Pearl Banyard

Councillor Elaine Hadley

Councillor Raoul Hesse-Phillipson
Councillor James Plastow

Councillor Kenneth Woolley
In Attendance:

Clerk to the Council

                                               Environmental Officer
Also in Attendance:

Councillor Harry Clarke





Councillor David Manning

1. ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson, seconded by Cllr. EJ. Hadley that Cllr. P. Banyard be the Chairman of the Community Services Committee for 2009 / 2010.
2. ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN

Cllr. R. Plastow was proposed by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson, seconded by Cllr. KD. Woolley.

Cllr. T. Davies was proposed by Cllr. P. Banyard, seconded by Cllr. EJ. Hadley.
A vote was taken and each candidate received 3 votes and on the casting vote of the Chair, Cllr. P. Banyard, Cllr. T. Davies was elected.

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. P. Banyard, seconded by Cllr. EJ. Hadley that Cllr. T. Davies be the Vice Chairman of the Community Services Committee for 2009 / 2010.
3. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillor Roger Plastow
4. MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

No interests were declared.
5. COUNCIL MINUTES

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. T. Davies, seconded by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson that the notes of the Community Services Committee meeting on Tuesday 21st April 2009 be confirmed and signed as a correct record.


6. TO DEAL WITH ANY BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE TO BE DONE

No business to be dealt with.
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7. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS
No Chairman’s announcements.
8. REPORT FROM THE CLERK TO THE COUNCIL
The Clerk reported that he had been approached by Lincolnshire County Council via Mouchel regarding the Showfields Allotments and the fact that they have identified the site as a potential site for a Primary School. The Committee where happy for the Clerk to speak to the Secretary and obtain their views but the overall view of the Committee was that it should be kept as an allotment especially due to the fact as pointed out by Cllr. KD. Woolley that we have a waiting list for allotments in the town now.
9. REPORT FROM THE ENVIRONMENT OFFICER
The following report was distributed prior to the meeting.

Item 1: New playground equipment has been installed at the Hickman Bacon Memorial Ground (Levellings).

Item 2: New play equipment is currently being installed at the Aisby Walk playing fields. The project finally started on Monday 11th May (original date was 20th April) and work should be completed in 2 – 3 weeks.
Item 3: There is a piece of equipment located at Richmond Park which is highly dangerous and has been out of action for at least 18 months – 2 years. I am currently making enquiries and getting quotes to remove the apparatus. I would recommend that Council look at replacing this item with something more suitable, any suggestions would be most welcome.
Item 4: The sandpit at Richmond Park is in poor condition, the sand itself doesn’t appear to be of the correct texture and nobody can recollect when it was last cleaned thoroughly. Again any suggestions that Councillors may have would be appreciated, I have several ideas of my own to discuss.
Item 5: The Churches Festival was a success; we have had many positive verbal comments from members of the public saying how much better the chapel itself looked and the general condition of the grounds. I have passed these messages onto the staff.
Item 6: Security; we are having numerous cases of anti social behaviour at the Cemetery; I am currently liaising with the Police. Hopefully this issue will be resolved.
Item 7: A football tournament will take place on the Levellings during the Riverside Festival weekend; there will be a lot of traffic and pedestrians in and around the surrounding streets that weekend. The organisers have made all the necessary arrangements, our donation to the event is to let them have the field and mark out the 5 football pitches they require.
Item 8: The new footpath that will run from Ravendale Road to Pingle Hill has been the subject of much debate. Subject to certain conditions we have agreed in principal to allow the contractors to store some equipment and materials in the cemetery grounds. This will hopefully mean the project can be started as soon as possible. There will be some disruption, however access times will be restricted and machine movement kept to a minimum. Close monitoring will take place bearing in mind the location.

The Environmental Officer advised that he was happy to answer questions.
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Councillors submitted questions regarding the sand pit, the Officer advised that he could obtained a quote for a lockable sand pit to be installed and the Committee thought that this was a good idea and asked him to obtained such quotes.
The Environmental Officer confirmed he had expressed concerns over a Rotaweb on the site and he would suggest something on a small scale. Cllr. T. Davies and the Environment Officer would like an iPlay system but this is not cheap, in fact very expensive. Cllr. KD. Woolley thought we should be looking at Disabled equipment.

The Committee requested the Environmental Officer obtain quotes for different pieces of equipment for them to consider in the future.
The Committee also asked for it to be noted that they expressed their thanks to the Environmental Officer and the Clerk for their work in obtaining new equipment on Levellings and on Aisby Walk.

10. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None received.
11. TO DISPOSE OF ANY BUSINESS REMAINING FROM THE LAST MEETING

No items to dispose of.
12. ELITE SIGNS
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. T. Davies, seconded by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson that the quotation be accepted for new signage around Richmond Park.
13. VANESSA DRIVE PUBLIC OPEN SPACE
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. T. Davies, seconded by Cllr. R. Hesse-Phillipson that we decline the offer to adopt the land and footpath on Vanessa Drive which came from Stamford Homes.
14. THORNDYKE ROUNDABOUT

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. KD. Woolley, seconded by Cllr. T. Davies that the budget of £1,000 be granted for new flowers on the Thorndyke Way Roundabout.
The meeting concluded at 7:31pm

Chairman
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